
SEPTEMBER 17, 2019 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 2 

 

ITEM  OB-51 

 

PURPOSE 

To consider a reduction of minimum lot size for proposed lots 39-A and 39-B, for 

Danesh Roshan for property located at the southwest intersection of Holt Road and 

Emory Lane in Land Lot 1103 of the 16th District. 

 

BACKGROUND 

The Board of Commissioners considers all reductions to minimum lot size pursuant to a 

code amendment to Sec. 134-271(7)(a) adopted on February 27, 2018. The subject 

property is zoned R-20 which requires a 20,000-square foot minimum lot size for a 

single-family lot. The applicant would like to split the existing lot into two lots so they 

can build two new houses. All existing structures would be removed. Proposed lot A 

would be 18,118 square feet, and proposed lot B would be 18,118 square feet. Both 

reductions are an approximately 9% decrease in the required lot size. 

 

STAFF COMMENTS 

Cobb DOT: 1) Recommend driveway access to new lot created by lot split to be placed 

on Emory Lane and to line up with existing driveway on north side of Emory Lane;  

2) Recommend no access easement to Holt Road; and 3) Recommend applicant be 

required to meet all Cobb County Development Standards and Ordinances related to 

project improvements. 

 

Water & Sewer Comments:  Water and sewer services must be installed by developer’s 

contractor prior to CCWS plat approval.  

 

Stormwater Management: Subject to revision of Exemption Plat to reflect existing 10-

foot drainage easement (5-foot half) along southern property line of Lot 39B and 20-

foot prescriptive drainage easement for existing drainage pipe across Lot 29A.   

Approval of lot plans by Stormwater Management Division prior to issuance of building 

permits. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed 

reduction of minimum lot size. 

 

ATTACHMENT 

Oher Business application. 






